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Overview 

The federal government requires universities to disclose to current and prospective students if 
their programs of study meets licensure requirements in their state which is: 

 Designed to meet the educational requirements 
 For a specific license and 
 Required for employment in an occupation. 

 
Method for Disclosure 

The Office of the Registrar will use reports to determine students who are prospective and current 
students who require disclosure.  

A letter will be mailed to all students regarding the status of licensure for each respective program. 
Students will be directed to a single location on the university’s website for the disclosure 
information: https://opsu.edu/financial-aid/professional-licensure-compliance/  

Updates to the page will be made annually, or when program requirements change.  


